Minute of Community Council Meeting

Monday, 18 September, 2017

7.30 pm

Glendaruel Village Hall

Minute of Community Council Meeting

Monday, 27th September 2021

7.30 pm

via Zoom


	
	Agenda Item
	Minute
	Action

	1
	Present
	Charles Dixon-Spain, Cathleen Russell, Danuta Steedman, Philip Potter, Kate McEwen, David Munro

	2
	Apologies
	Clare Banner, Paul Bulmer

	3
	Declarations of Interest
	CR: Glendaruel Village Hall, SRA, CGDT
KMc: Glendaruel Village Hall 
DS: Colintraive Village Hall 
	

	4
	Minutes of last Meeting
	Proposed:  Cathleen Russell

Seconded: David Munro 
	

	5
	Matters Arising
	Nil.
	

	6
	Police Update
	Not provided.

It is noted that there have been a significant number of incidents in our area, at least three of which required assistance from the Air Ambulance, in recent weeks including: 

· Car off the road in Clachaig 

· Car off the road by Hill House 

· Log lorry off the road in Glendaruel 

· Log lorry off the road on the single track to Dunoon 

· Car crash at Tighnabruiach Road end. 

· Motorbike/Deer collision in Glendaruel
	

	7
	Councillor’s Report 
	Traffic lights on A886.
 
Roads said they would switch them to vehicle activated. Hopefully that has solved the problem.

 

Reply from Roads (23 Sep), “Following completion of ground investigation, slope failure inspections & studies, design works, tender preparation, landowner engagement and tender issue, a tender for works at A886 Strachur Landslip is currently being appraised.  Contract Award is expected to be made within the next few weeks subject to engagement from the landowner responsible for the hydro-pipe, whose installation and subsequent reinstatement of the slope excavations were not undertaken in accordance with the Planning conditions resulting in the failure of the slope.  If Contract Award can be made within this timeframe, completion of the works would be programmed for early 2022.”

 

Verge cutting
 
Roads response, “The rural grass cutting program begins in early June and generally moves from the South to the North of the area and is normally completed by mid to late July. It involves a 1m swathe being cut with additional swathes within junction sightlines and corners. Initially there is one tractor and flail in Cowal and a second one continues in West Cowal once the Bute verges have been completed from the end of June so the Colintraive and Glendaruel cut will commence next week or the week after beginning with the A886. This is a safety issue as uncut roadside verges reduce visibility for all road users thus increasing the risk of road traffic incidents.”
 
A886 near the junction with West Glendaruel Road and Dunans
 
Reply from Roads (16 Sep), “No issues were noted during the last inspection.”

 

Water damaging A886 south of road to Otter Ferry.
 
Roads response (8 Jul), “Ditching works are now complete but we will continue to monitor this issue, during our regular monthly inspections of the A886.”
 
Roads response (16 Sep), “No issues were noted during the last inspection.”

 
Flooding in the vicinity of Kinlochruel and Ardachuple
 
Roads response (3 Sep), “We can confirm that we have dug out the ditches on both sides of the road to keep the water off. We are continuing to monitor this area on a monthly basis and we're making repairs where necessary.”

 

Litter Bins
 
By the middle of Aug, the Council got itself organized enough to empty the litter bins in Cowal at weekends. In addition, the environmental warden is collecting any excess waste from the side of public bins and where possible removing rubbish from the top of bins to create a little bit more room. Both the environmental warden and the week-end litter uplifts are temporary for summer 2021. I’ve made the case for these to be a permanent feature every summer, starting from Easter.
 
Clachan of Glendaruel – request for replacement signage for Standing Stones and toilets
 
Roads response (23 Sep), “We have the signs in stock but, due to the need to complete the capital works programme, it is likely to be Feb/March 2022 before we have the available resources to install the new signs.”

 

Colintraive Toilets
 
Response (24 Jun), “The bin in the gents will be replaced. The Council does not have a policy regarding feminine hygiene bins, however this is something we may need to look in to.”
 
Glendaruel Toilets.
 
Response (24 Jun) “The floor of the toilets has been swept, soap dispensers are being fitted and larger toilet roll holders will be ordered.”
 
Both toilets are cleaned daily, and attendants have access to toilet brushes.
 
Views on the School Cluster proposal
 
Response from Education, (6 Jul), “I’ll make sure the views of the community council as passed on by you, are feed into the Education Service’s ongoing work. Officers are currently looking at how the process of engagement around this whole matter can best be expanded, as per the Community Services Committee’s decision in June, and part of that consideration involves looking at the role of community councils.”
Comments from CGCC following Alan Reid’s Report: 

The West Road has been partly resurfaced, however there are still areas requiring repair – when might A&BC do the outstanding areas of difficulty on the road, especially between the Caravan Park and Achaneiled Bridge. 

AB&C say they’ve completed about 10% f the roads this year, and test the roads annually. It was inspected just before the Rally, however the Rally did cause some further issues/damage. 

The stretch of road by Springfield was supposed to have been repaired in August, but has not. Contractors have also left a lot of old tarmac and cones in the lay-by. The leak on the road on this stretch has also not been fixed. 

Query if AB&C’s road inspection only does ‘main roads’ – AR responds it covers the whole road network. 

Further areas of Colintraive requiring repair/testing – B886 (Old Coastal Road) – a number of issues such as potholes/broken road, especially dangersous for cyclists, and following a recent accident at the bridge before Altavoil. 

In Colintraive by Kyles View the road is breaking up, which is not good for mobility vehicle users along that stretch of road, especially as there is no pavement. 

It is noted that the bins in Colintraive have been emptied at the weekend, a thank you to this department for sterling work. 

Overhanging trees – increase of branches coming down on to the road due to over hanging trees being struck by logging lorries, along the A886, especially between Duiletter and Dunans. 


	

	8
	Community Council
	Financial Report 

Account Balance: £18,017.74 

No money in or out since last meeting. 


Correspondence:
i) Traffic at Duiletter
Mrs Pitt has done a remarkable job keeping on at A&BC regarding the speeding at Kilnaish Cottages/Duiletter. This has been a hot spot for speeding for years now, and the CGCC support the requirement for a reduced speed limit at this section of the road. They have painted ‘slow’ on the road, however there are still a number of speeding vehicles daily, including logging lorries. The CGCC agree to write to A&BC to express concern, and opt for making the area from the Windfarm entrance along past the Caravan Park, perhaps along to Ardachearnbeg, to a 40mph limit area. In the interim, perhaps a the community would be encouraged to start a ‘scarecrow campaign’ to aid the speeding situation. 
It is also noted there is a lot of speeding through the Clachan, which recently resulted in the death of a kitten. There is no noticeable speed limit through the Clachan. CGCC to seek advice from A&BC for support on these matters, and guidance on how we can accelerate it ourselves if we do not qualify for support. 

ii) Water Supplies 
Mrs McGhee of Glendaruel wrote to the CGCC regarding concerns for those with private water supplies, following a series of issues relating to the recent dry weather, and if the community should be considering what contingencies we can put in place for those who have been unable to access mains water.  

In CGCC discussions it is noted: 
- Potential access to the community at the Glendaruel Village hall for an outdoor tap. Won’t help with the washing of self/pots/clothes, but at least option to accessing water. 

- At the start of lockdown, Scottish Water did help out during water incidents whether on the mains or not. We also had large containers of waters that we delivered. Potentially look into obtaining some of these containers for the community that can be filled and delivered to those in need. 

- A broader piece of work surrounding climate change and water security required, to see what interest there is in the local community to source a solution for those who are still on private supplies that may wish to move to mains. Are there enough properties to agitate Scottish Water to put a mains supply in on the West Road and elsewhere – however, as Scottish Water are no longer a public company, it may be a challenge for them to justify such work to stakeholders. 

- Drilling discussed – in essence, could the community drill a well and pump own water. 

iii) Sea Croft 

Mr McArthur of Seacroft, Colintraive wrote to the CGCC to provide detail of his enquiries with SSEN to underground the power line which stretches South from The Beaches in front of the next five houses.  
CGCC have to objections, and ask to be kept up to date as the project progresses. 
	CSDS/AM to liaise on drafting a letter to A&BC regarding local traffic and road issues, and circulate to CGCC. 

CSDS to draft consultation/survey for local residents surrounding water supplies. 

	9
	Development Trust Update
	Nothing happening at present, but trying to move things forward. 

No money coming in, and wages to pay, and therefore require a source of income for the Development Trust to survive. 
Need more Directors – anyone who would like to be a Director please get in touch with the Development Trust. 
AGM will likely be held at the beginning of December. 
	

	10
	Planning 
	Ref: 21/02014/TELNOT – Installation of telecommunications apparatus. 

Ref: 21/01857/NMA – Non Material Amendment to Planning Permission 19/01670/00 

CGCC have no objections or queries. 
	

	11
	AOCB
	Website 
· Website currently under maintenance, styling changes are now visible, content is being updated. 

· Website requires images – CGCC to host photography competitions for images. 

· Discussion about moving to a different server. 

2022 Dates 

· Currently have 8 meetings a year – discussion to increase frequency. 

· Agreed to have at least 10 meetings through the year, with a break in January and July. 

· Proposed mix of Zoom and Open Meetings e.g. open meeting quarterly.

· Need to have an AGM around March time. 


Laptop

· DS has the laptop that was provided as a contribution from CalMac. 


Dog Fouling Posters

· Due to arrive with AM this week from Argyll and Bute Council, for distribution in community. 
Health Officer

· Invitation to meet the new Chief Officer of the Health and Social Care Partnership – time/date/location TBC. Any health related questions or queries can also be passed on if a representative cannot make the event.

I DIG TREES 

· Offer available of 50 free trees to community groups across the UK from TCV and OVO Energy, to help save the planet, look after wildlife, and enlighten communities. Does ColGlen have enough publicly accessible space to plant the trees? Different options available. 

Forestry and Land Scotland 

· Meeting on 01st November 2021 at Strachur Memorial Hall. 

	CR and AM to liaise about photography competition. 

CSDS to look for suggestions on how to move forward with new server. 

CSDS, CR, AKM to work on proposed 2022 schedule

AM to inform CGCC when posters arrive. 

AM to send over details of Tree Packs available to CGCC. 

DM to attend.

	13
	DONM
	Monday, 25th October 2021 – Via Zoom 
	


